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LEGISLATIVE RECORD - SENATE, FEBRUARY 20, 1992 

Under suspension of the Rules, ordered sent down 
forthwith for concurrence. 

Senator CAHILL of Sagadahoc was granted unanimous 
consent to address the Senate on the Record. 

Senator CAHILL: Thank you Mr. President. Ladies 
and Gentlemen of the Senate. I just want to take a 
quick moment to thank the Judiciary Committee, 
Senator Holloway from Lincoln, Senator Berube from 
Androscoggin, and particularly the Chairman of the 
Committee, Senator Gauvreau from Androscoggin for 
what I thought was above and beyond the call of duty 
in a courtesy that was extended to me yesterday as I 
presented a Bill regarding Assisted Death of the 
Terminally Ill. This is a terribly controversial 
issue and an emotional issue. It was an issue that 
at times could have gotten out of control. Thanks to 
Senator Gauvreau from Androscoggin running of the 
Committee, I felt I was given every courtesy possible 
as was every member of the audience that wished to 
speak about this Bill. Sometimes I don't think we 
say thank you enough in this Legislature. I really 
appreciate that courtesy. Thank you. 

Senator GAUVREAU of Androscoggin was granted 
unanimous consent to address the Senate off the 
Record. 

Under suspension of the Rules, all matters thus 
acted upon were ordered sent down forthwith for 
concurrence. 

The ADJOURNMENT ORDER having been returned from 
the House READ and PASSED, in concurrence, on motion 
by Senator [STY of Cumberland, ADJOURNED until 
Tuesday, February 25, 1992, at 4:00 in the afternoon. 

S-136 


